
EXETER BOROUGH SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

(In person and Via ZOOM)


Monday December 30, 2024 - 2:00 PM


Chairman Pizano called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m., the Pledge was recited, and Roll Call 
was taken.  Present:  Joseph Pizano, John Morgan, David Balent, Lori DeAngelo, Joseph 
Esposito, Carmen Marranca, Richard Murawski, Mayor Adams, Amy Huntington, Harold Ash.


AGENDA ITEMS:

1.	 Motion to Approve Lowest Bidder for Exeter Borough 2024 Site Development and 

Parking Lots Improvement Project (SLFRF Project No. 2024123101) to obligate 
American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds (SLFRF).  
Contract of $346,160.25, verified by Harold Ash, PennEastern Engineers, was awarded to 
Latona Trucking.  Motion made by Councilman Murawski, seconded by Councilman 
Esposito; motion passed unanimously.


2.	 Motion to Approve Naming of Mar-Val Lane, new road established by Valenti 
Subdivision at 205 Schooley Avenue; Motion made by Vice Chairman Morgan; seconded 
by Councilman Murawski; motion passed unanimously.


Councilman Murawski made a motion to amend the agenda; seconded by Vice Chairman 
Morgan; motion passed unanimously.  


3.	 Vice Chairman Morgan made motion to Approve PA COSTARS Contract with General 
Recreation, Inc. for Exeter Borough 2024 Site Development Pavilion and Concrete Slab 
Project (SLFRF Project No. 2024123102) for purchase and installation of Poligon REK 
40x44 custom all-steel pavilion with two-sided front gable dormer and 50x50 4” concrete 
slab to obligate the remaining balance of the total $581,805.82.  Motion seconded by 
Councilman Balent; motion approved unanimously.


Chairman Pizano noted Amy Huntington will complete compliance reports to the U.S. Treasury 
Portal to fully obligate all ARPA SLFRF funds before the December 31, 2024 federal deadline.


PUBLIC COMMENT : No public comment was made.


Vice Chairman Morgan made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilman Esposito; passed 
unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 2:06 p.m. 


Respectfully Submitted by Amy Huntington, Borough Manager, December 31, 2024.





